
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 

Revelation 5:11-14 

And I beheld, and I heard the voice of many angels round about the throne and the 
beasts and the elders: and the number of them was ten thousand times ten thousand, 
and thousands of thousands; 
Saying with a loud voice, Worthy is the Lamb that was slain to receive power, and 
riches, and wisdom, and strength, and honour, and glory, and blessing. 
And every creature which is in heaven, and on the earth, and under the earth, and such 
as are in the sea, and all that are in them, heard I saying, Blessing, and honour, and 
glory, and power, be unto him that sitteth upon the throne, and unto the Lamb for 
ever and ever. 
And the four beasts said, Amen. And the four and twenty elders fell down and 
worshipped him that liveth for ever and ever. 

 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

May 4, 2025 Commemoration 

 

When we are baptized, we are baptized into the body of Christ.   We understand this 

body to be the communion of saints, a diverse witness of men & women across time 

and space.  Throughout its history, the church has sought to lift up Christians who 

have been unique, exemplary people of faith. 

 

A native of North Africa, Monica (A.D. 333–387) was the devoted mother of Saint 

Augustine. Throughout her life she sought the spiritual welfare of her children, especially 

her brilliant son, Augustine. When Augustine left North Africa to go to Italy, she 

followed him where she had the joy of witnessing her son's conversion to the Christian 

faith.  

 

 

 

 



 

   

 

Church Office 
 

(610) 589-2570  
secretary@millcreeklutheran.com  

  

Our Mission 
  

Helping God restore and renew our community, our congregation, and ourselves.  
         

Sunday, May 4, 2025 
 

You can listen to the worship service over the phone patch at 10:15 AM. Just dial 
717-628-0125.  You will hear a message welcoming you to Millcreek.  At that point you 
are connected to our church sound system, so just stay on the line.   You may also 
watch the service later, on You Tube.  
 

Helping God Restore and Renew our Community 

     
MAY BLOOD DRIVE CANCELLED: The May Blood Drive has been cancelled.  The next 
blood drive will be July 17. 
 
FRIEDENS LUTHERAN CHURCH will be celebrating 50 Years of Ordination for the Rev. 
Parris Beckhardt on June 29th, 2025 at 10:30AM.  A luncheon will follow at 11:45AM. Cards will 
be collected here at the church or can be mailed to Frieden's Office with "Ordination Anniversary" 
in the bottom left corner.  If you are interested in attending the luncheon, see the signup sheet in 
the Narthex.  Nancy Deiter will coordinate the luncheon reservation.  
  

Helping God Restore and Renew our Congregation 
 

As our congregation and council works through this time of transition, we want to update you as to 
the steps that have been taken to date:  
   

• Council has completed the Council Information Sheet for Interim Pastor and will be 
discussing with Deacon Marsha Roscoe from Lower Susquehanna Synod this Sunday May 4 
at our council meeting.   

• Deacon Marianne Brock will be our supply pastor for May 4 and May 11.    

• Sunday May 18 we will be having a brief service with a few Hymns, Prayer of the Day, 
Readings, and Gospel only.  We will use the remainder of the service to hold a 
congregational meeting to discuss next steps from our meeting with Deacon Marsha Roscoe 
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and to distribute a survey to congregational members.  Please plan to attend this very 
important meeting.    

• We will be sharing coverage for May 25th and the month of June on May 18th.  
   

We appreciate your patience as we begin the process of an interim and future pastor.  We will keep 
you informed on a weekly basis as to where we are in the process and the next steps to be 
taken.  Our council is confident that we are on the right path.  We must Trust in the Lord as he 
knows the best plans for our congregation.  
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Sunday, April 27, 2025, Current Offerings- $1,974, Plate-$195, 
Lent- $100, Memorial Fund- $200, Bldg. Rental- $40, Coffee- $5. Total-$2,514 Attendance- 82  
Sunday School- 10. 
 
FLOWER AND BULLETIN SIGNUP SHEETS FOR 2025 are available on the bulletin 
board in the narthex.  Flowers-$30, Bulletins- $10 
 
PASTORAL EMERGENCY CONTACT:  If you have a pastoral emergency, please contact 
Council President Jen Rosengrant (717-228-8857) and she will work with the pastor on call.  
 
GRADUATION: If you have a student graduating from high school or college and wish to have 
their future plans posted in the bulletin, please inform Jen M. 
 
CHURCH BREAKFAST: The Church Breakfast will be held on the 2nd Saturday of this month, 
May 10, at Country Fare Restaurant in Myerstown at 8:00 a.m. Everyone is welcome, no 
reservations needed. Inform the hostess of the group you are looking for and she will direct you to 
our table. You can choose to come every month or only on an occasion. Either way, we'd love for 
you to be part of our group. Nancy Deiter 
 
SWEET SECOND SUNDAY - a big thank you to all who donated baked goods or cash to 
Charmayne's efforts to provide us with her quality treats.  That being said, there will not be a sweet 
Sunday in May; the next one will be Sunday, June 1.  This will be the last one until fall.  You can 
always make special orders with Charmayne at any time.  Thanks again to Charmayne for all her 
efforts.  Sweet Second Sunday was started many years ago to support the congregation and we 
certainly appreciate the efforts.   
 

Helping God Restore and Renew Our Selves 

 
THIS WEEK WE REMEMBER THE FOLLOWING PERSON(S) WITH CARDS & PRAYERS: 

     Alfred & Barb Beck 
     153 Deck Rd. 
     Womelsdorf, PA 19567 
 
PRAYER LIST:  If you asked for someone to be put on the prayer list, please tell the church 
secretary when our prayers have been answered so this list can be kept current. For non-member 
requests, please contact Jen M. with your requests by noon Wednesday each week. 
secretary@millcreeklutheran.com or call: 610-589-2570.  
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MILLCREEK MEMBERS:  
Chub & Peg Auman, Bryan Breidigam, Debbie Hartman, Violet Hepler, Frank Hoffman, Abbie 
Keath, The Leibig Family, Barbara Potteiger, Brian Ream, Norm Sharp, Stewart Wolf, Aaron 
Yiengst, Michael Yiengst, Jr., Greer Zellers 
 
NON-MEMBERS: Mike Nelson (friend of Kristin Bender), Jane Yocum, Gary Beatty, (friends of 
Debbie Hartman), JoAnn Deahl (Brandy Gahres’ mother) 
 
 
 
 
 
LUMINARIA ORDERS can be taken anytime. Check with Deb for details. There are times when 
they are on sale for $5 each instead of the normal $10. Lanterns are also available for $30. 
 
As always, thanks to all supporting Relay for Life as the American Cancer Society strives to find a 
cure.  See Debbie Buffington or Debbie Tice for more Relay details. 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 



 
 



 


